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PR#158-23 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

Belize Participates in Regional Workshop  

on Migrant Workers' Rights 
 

Belmopan, July 4, 2023. 

Belize participated in a regional workshop hosted by the Regional 
Conference on Migration (RCM), in collaboration with the International 
Organization for Migration (IOM) and the International Labour Organization 
(ILO), in Panama City on June 28 and 29. The delegation included Mr. 
Valentino Shal, Chief Executive Officer in the Ministry of Rural 
Transformation, Community Development, Labour, and Local Government; 
Mrs. Rissela Dominguez-Patt, Labour Commissioner; Mrs. Aida Reyes, 
Senior Labour Officer; and Ms. Lorine Pott, Port Commander, Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs, Foreign Trade and Immigration. 
 
The conference focused on the exchange of experiences regarding migrant 
workers, domestic and agricultural work, and circular migration. The RCM 
aims to strengthen member countries' regional and bilateral cooperation 
actions to ensure orderly, safe, and regular mobility. It also aims to promote 
greater collaboration and understanding among participating countries by 
providing a platform for the exchange of information on best practices, 
lessons learned, and advancing the protection of human and labour rights of 
migrant workers.  
 
While at the workshop, Belizean delegates met with representatives of the 
governments of Costa Rica and Panama to exchange strategies and engage 
in productive discussions on best practices such as the Labour Migratory 
Traceability System, which is based on a binational agreement between 
Costa Rica and Panama. 
 
This conference's expected outcomes are intended to shape policies, 
practices, and initiatives that support migrant workers throughout the region 
and further enable member countries to implement effective measures to 
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combat exploitation, ensure fair working conditions, and improve migrant 
workers' overall quality of life.   
 
Finally, the RCM, IOM, and ILO reiterate their commitment to collaborating 
closely with member countries to address the complex issues surrounding 
migration. The organizations anticipate a regional framework that prioritizes 
human dignity, labour rights, and social inclusion by encouraging regional 
dialogue and cooperation. 
 
Ends  
 
For more information, please contact: 
Ginéé Neal 
Public Relations Officer 
Ministry of Rural Transformation, Community Development, Labour and 
Local Government 
g.neal@labour.gov.bz 

 


